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any amount of the set-aside allocated to 
an EFP for use during the closed fishing 
time in the second allocation period 
(prior to September 15), but not utilized, 
will roll into the third allocation 
period’s directed fishery. 

Authority: 16 U.S.C. 1801 et seq. 

Dated: July 23, 2012. 
Emily H. Menashes 
Deputy Director, Office of Sustainable 
Fisheries, National Marine Fisheries Service. 
[FR Doc. 2012–18302 Filed 7–25–12; 8:45 am] 
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SUMMARY: The Pacific Fishery 
Management Council (Pacific Council) 
will hold a trawl catch share program 
gear workshop (workshop), which is 
open to the public. 
DATES: The workshop will be held 
Wednesday, August 29, 2012 from 
1 p.m. until business for the day is 
completed. The workshop will 
reconvene Thursday, August 30, 2012 
from no earlier than 8 a.m. until 4 p.m. 
or business for the day has been 
completed. 

ADDRESSES: The meeting will be held at 
the Sheraton Portland Airport in the 
Mount Saint Helens Room, 8235 NE 
Airport Way, Portland OR 97220, 
telephone: (503) 281–2500. 

Council address: Pacific Council, 
7700 NE Ambassador Place, Suite 101, 
Portland, OR 97220–1384. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Mr. LB Boydstun, Fishery Advisor: 
(916) 844–4358 or the Pacific Council 
Office at (503) 820–2280. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
primary purpose of the workshop is to 
review the gear restrictions (including 
area of use) which apply under the 
recently-implemented Trawl Fishery 
Rationalization program, and discuss 
the need for such restrictions in the 
context of that program. The workshop 
will include scoping various gear 
restriction alternatives that were 
recommended by the Trawl 
Rationalization Regulatory Evaluation 

Committee at the November 2011 
meeting of the Pacific Council. A 
workshop report will be prepared by 
Pacific Council staff for Pacific Council 
consideration at (or following) its 
November 2012 Pacific Council meeting 
in Costa Mesa, CA. No management 
actions will be decided in the 
workshop. The task will be to develop 
recommendations for consideration by 
the Pacific Council at its November 
meeting in Costa Mesa, CA. 

Although non-emergency issues not 
contained in the meeting agenda may 
arise during the workshop, those issues 
may not be the subject of formal action 
during this meeting. Final workshop 
recommendations will be restricted to 
those issues specifically listed in this 
notice and any issues arising after 
publication of this notice that require 
emergency action under section 305(c) 
of the Magnuson-Stevens Fishery 
Conservation and Management Act, 
provided the public has been notified of 
the intent to take final action to address 
the emergency. 

Special Accommodations 

This meeting is physically accessible 
to people with disabilities. Requests for 
sign language interpretation or other 
auxiliary aids should be directed to Mr. 
Kris Kleinschmidt at (503) 820–2280 at 
least 5 days prior to the meeting date. 

Dated: July 23, 2012. 
Tracey L. Thompson, 
Acting Deputy Director, Office of Sustainable 
Fisheries, National Marine Fisheries Service. 
[FR Doc. 2012–18255 Filed 7–25–12; 8:45 am] 
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SUMMARY: In preparation for the 2012 
International Commission for the 
Conservation of Atlantic Tunas (ICCAT) 
meeting, the Advisory Committee to the 
U.S. Section to ICCAT is announcing 
the convening of its fall meeting. 
DATES: The meeting will be held 
October 17–18, 2012. There will be an 

open session on Wednesday, October 
17, 2012, from 9 a.m. through 
approximately 1:30 p.m. The remainder 
of the meeting will be closed to the 
public and is expected to end by 5 p.m. 
on October 18. Interested members of 
the public may present their views 
during the public comment session on 
October 17, 2012. 
ADDRESSES: The meeting will be held at 
the DoubleTree/Hilton Hotel, 8727 
Colesville Road, Silver Spring, MD 
20910. Written comments should be 
sent via email 
(Rachel.O’Malley@noaa.gov). Comments 
may also be sent via mail to Rachel 
O’Malley at NMFS, Office of 
International Affairs, Room 12622, 1315 
East-West Highway, Silver Spring, MD 
20910. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Rachel O’Malley, Office of International 
Affairs, 301–427–8373. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
Advisory Committee to the U.S. Section 
to ICCAT will meet October 17–18, 
2012, first in an open session to 
consider management- and research- 
related information on stock status of 
Atlantic highly migratory species and 
then in a closed session to discuss 
sensitive matters. There will be an 
opportunity for oral public comment 
during the October 17, 2012, open 
session. The open session will be from 
9 a.m. through 1:30 p.m. The public 
comment portion of the meeting is 
scheduled to begin at approximately 
1 p.m. but could begin earlier 
depending on the progress of 
discussions. Comments may also be 
submitted in writing for the Advisory 
Committee’s consideration. Interested 
members of the public can submit 
comments by mail or email; use of email 
is encouraged. All written comments 
must be received by October 5, 2012 
(see ADDRESSES). 

NMFS expects members of the public 
to conduct themselves appropriately at 
the open session of the meeting. At the 
beginning of the public comment 
session, an explanation of the ground 
rules will be provided (e.g., alcohol in 
the meeting room is prohibited, 
speakers will be called to give their 
comments in the order in which they 
registered to speak, each speaker will 
have an equal amount of time to speak 
and speakers should not interrupt one 
another). The session will be structured 
so that all attending members of the 
public are able to comment, if they so 
choose, regardless of the degree of 
controversy of the subject(s). Those not 
respecting the ground rules will be 
asked to leave the meeting. 
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After the open session, the Advisory 
Committee will meet in closed session 
to discuss sensitive information relating 
to upcoming international negotiations 
regarding the conservation and 
management of Atlantic highly 
migratory species. 

Special Accommodations 

The meeting location is physically 
accessible to people with disabilities. 
Requests for sign language 
interpretation or other auxiliary aids 
should be directed to Rachel O’Malley 
at (301) 427–8373 or 
Rachel.O’Malley@noaa.gov at least 
5 days prior to the meeting date. 

Dated: July 20, 2012. 
Christopher Rogers, 
Acting Director, Office of International 
Affairs, National Marine Fisheries Service. 
[FR Doc. 2012–18299 Filed 7–25–12; 8:45 am] 
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SUMMARY: The Consumer Product Safety 
Commission (CPSC or Commission) 
announces that it has submitted to the 
Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) a proposed collection of 
information for review and clearance 
under the Paperwork Reduction Act of 
1995 (44 U.S.C. Chapter 35). This 
collection of information relates to a 
form that will be used to measure child 
care centers’ compliance with the recent 
CPSC safety standards for full-size and 
non-full-size cribs. 
DATES: Fax written comments on the 
collection of information by August 27, 
2012. 
ADDRESSES: To ensure that comments on 
the information collection are received, 
OMB recommends that written 
comments be faxed to the Office of 
Information and Regulatory Affairs, 
OMB, Attn: CPSC Desk Officer, FAX: 
202–395–6974, or emailed to 
oira_submission@omb.eop.gov. All 
comments should be identified by 
Docket No. CPSC–2012–0019. In 
addition, written comments should be 
submitted to http:// 
www.regulations.gov, under Docket No. 
CPSC–2010–0088, or by mail/hand 
delivery/courier (for paper, disk, or CD– 

ROM submissions), preferably in five 
copies, to: Office of the Secretary, U.S. 
Consumer Product Safety Commission, 
Room 820, 4330 East West Highway, 
Bethesda, MD 20814; telephone (301) 
504–7923. For access to the docket to 
read background documents or 
comments received, go to: http:// 
www.regulations.gov. A copy of the 
draft survey is available at: http:// 
www.regulations.gov, under Docket No. 
CPSC–2012–0019, Supporting and 
Related Materials. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For 
information about the proposed 
collection of information call or write 
Mary James, Office of Information and 
Technology Services, Consumer Product 
Safety Commission, 4330 East West 
Highway, Bethesda, MD 20814; (301) 
504–7213, or by email to: 
mjames@cpsc.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: In 
compliance with 44 U.S.C 3507, the 
CPSC has submitted a proposed 
collection of information to OMB for 
review and clearance of a form that 
CPSC staff intends to use when visiting 
child care centers to gauge compliance 
with the CPSC’s crib safety standards. 
On December 28, 2010, we issued a final 
rule establishing safety standards for 
full-size and non-full-size baby cribs in 
response to the direction under section 
104(b) of the Consumer Product Safety 
Improvement Act (CPSIA) (75 FR 
81766). Section 104(c) of the CPSIA 
specifies that the crib standards apply to 
anyone who manufactures, distributes, 
or contracts to sell a crib; to child care 
facilities, and others holding themselves 
out to be knowledgeable about cribs; to 
anyone who leases, sublets, or otherwise 
places a crib in the stream of commerce; 
and to owners and operators of places 
of public accommodation affecting 
commerce. 

The CPSC is seeking OMB approval of 
a ‘‘Verification of Compliance Form’’ 
that CPSC staff intends to use when 
visiting child care centers to measure 
compliance with the crib safety 
standards. CPSC investigators or 
designated state or local government 
officials will use the form, which will be 
filled out entirely at the site during the 
normal course of the visit. The 
Commission intends to use the 
information to measure compliance 
with the crib safety standards and to 
develop an enforcement strategy. We 
intend to begin with a pilot program in 
2012, which would involve conducting 
visits to approximately 70 child care 
centers in seven states. Depending on 
the results of the pilot program, we 
would expand the program in 2013, 
although expansion of the program’s 

size would depend upon the availability 
of CPSC resources. 

In the Federal Register of April 16, 
2012 (77 FR 22564), we published a 
notice announcing the CPSC’s intention 
to seek approval of a collection of 
information related to the CPSC’s safety 
standards for cribs. We received 23 
comments in response to the notice. 
Most comments discussed the crib 
standards generally, but did not address 
issues related to this collection of 
information. Two discussed the 
accuracy of our estimates or the burden 
of the proposed collection of 
information. Both of these commenters 
stated that 15 minutes may not be 
sufficient when identifying how long 
these inspections will take to perform. 
CPSC staff believes that, while some 
inspections may take longer than 15 
minutes, some will also take less time 
to conduct. CPSC staff considers the 15 
minutes an appropriate estimate of the 
average length of time for inspection 
under this program. One comment 
provided suggestions for the pilot 
program and its documentation. 
However, we believe that the form 
requests all of the applicable 
information needed to gauge crib 
compliance. 

We estimate the burden of this 
collection of information as follows: The 
CPSC estimates that there may be 
approximately 70 inspections during the 
pilot program in 2012. Because the 
investigators will be talking to the child 
care facility staff at the time of the 
inspection and asking questions to help 
complete the form, CPSC staff estimates 
that the burden hours for child care 
facility staff to respond to the questions 
will be approximately a quarter of an 
hour, per inspection. Thus, the 
estimated total annual burden hours for 
respondents are approximately 17.5 
hours (70 inspections × a quarter of an 
hour per inspection). CPSC staff 
estimates that the annualized cost to all 
respondents is approximately $383.43, 
based on an hourly wage of $21.91 per 
hour ($21.91 × 17.5). (Bureau of Labor 
Statistics (BLS), total compensation for 
all workers, sales and office for service- 
producing industries, Employer Costs 
for Employee Compensation Table 9, 
September 2011). 

CPSC staff estimates that it will take 
an average of a quarter of an hour to 
review the information collected. The 
annual cost to the federal government of 
the collection of information in these 
regulations is estimated to be $704.26. 
This is based on an average wage rate of 
$28.13 (the equivalent of a GS–9 Step 5 
employee). This represents 69.9 percent 
of total compensation (Bureau of Labor 
Statistics, September 2011, percentage 
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